Brussels, Ares(2017) 25. 07. 2017

Dear Basara

Thank you wholeheartedly for your kind letter.

The feelings you manifest are moving.

I share the same emotions for all victims of the recent earthquake and stand by their families.

Yet, these natural disasters open roads of compassion and solidarity between the two neighbours, Turks and Greeks, fostering a common spirit and understanding on the need to stand close to each other both in bad and good moments.

Let's keep up working to create a peaceful, stable and friendly neighbourhood.

Hope to meet you soon my good friend and brother.

Have a nice summer

Contielly Dimeter

Mr Başaran Ulusoy President Association of Turkish Travel Agencies